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The Limerick Township Board of Supervisors heard two presentations on traffic/transportation and new development at Tuesday night's meeting and was visibly

pleased with both presentations.

The first presentation came in the form of a public hearing on Act 209, which concerns the Transportation Impact Fee Ordinance. The presentation was given by

highway design engineer Joe Platt of Traffic Planning and Design, Inc. in Pottstown.

The Act 209 committee reconvened in January 2011 and worked all the way up until now to put together the new transportation service areas (TSA) that were

seen on Tuesday night. Platt indicated that the last ordinance was set in 2001 and resets every 10 years. Therefore, the new ordinance would take effect from

2011-2021.

The TSA can only be seven square miles in area. In 2001, there were two service areas designated as a north and a south TSA. The north route totaled $1690 in

transportation fees, while the south route totaled $494.

In light of new developments of the township, the committee made the decision to turn the TSAs 90-degrees and make the routes more of an east-west format,

where growth was strong near the Sanatoga interchange and near Linfield. These two new TSAs are just under the seven square mile maximum.

Platt also pointed out that while the north and south TSAs were designated as a preferred "E Level" service, the east TSA that is seen now has been upgraded to

a "D Level." The west side remains an E.

Main improvements to be made in the TSAs include a new westbound on ramp (most significant improvement identified by Platt), the realignment of Swamp Pike in

the western TSA, the changeover to a four-way intersection at Linfield-Trappe Road and Royersford Road and the addition of turning lanes at Buckwalter and

Township Line.

Overall, the new fees become $1102 for the west side, which correlates with the southern TSA of 2001, and a $1403 fee for the east, which correlates with the

northern TSA of 2001. Resolutions were adopted for the Roadway Sufficiency Analysis and the Capital Improvements Plan.

In what was designated as old business, Peter Simone, president of Simone Collins Landscape Architecture, gave a presentation on the streetscape project of

rebuilding the overall makeup of Ridge Pike.

The township adopted a 10-year plan in 2008 to redevelop some of Limerick's main roads in an effort to increase business and foot traffic.
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"Over time, uncoordinated development led to a mismatch of uses on Ridge Pike," said Simone, who has been designated to plan the project. "We are trying to

plan for the highest and best-use scenario and something that is also aesthetically pleasing. Ridge is essentially the township's 'Main Street.'"

Overall, there are many existing land uses on Ridge Pike currently, including 55 residential homes, 24 business/office facilities, 13 motor vehicle repair shops, nine

motor vehicle sales and repair (which Simone noted as the least attractive of the bunch), six storage and warehouse facilities and 21 undeveloped or agricultural

lots.

Simone said that the goal is to create a consistent zoning district that would allow shared parking and develop the area as a "complete street that safely

accomodates muses, motor vehicles, bicycles and pedestrian transportation modes."

The board was satisfied with what they heard.

"I think we're heading in the right direction and this is a definite improvement to what we have now," said board chairman Thomas J. Neafcy, Jr.

The board will reconvene and review the presentation. The board is working on scheduling a meeting with the landscape buffer committee in the near future.
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Comments (2)

Bruce Wienckowski

8:06am on Thursday, June 23, 2011

It sounds like bike lanes are being considered for Ridge Pike. Lewis Road should also be considered for this as well. It would also be nice to see sidewalks along these road

to facilitate less 4-wheel traffic and more foot traffic. I could easily walk to the many places but the roads are unsafe for this at this time.

Also, there are many new buildings being built in the township for new businesses. Unfortunately there exists many empty buildings that have no renters. I would not permit

any new buildings until the existing ones are actually leased. Owners who have high lease agreements in place who deter people from leasing these empty sites should

either reduce their rates or get taxed more for not leasing their empty eye-sores.

We have all been hit hard by the economy in its present state but stop robbing the regular people who might actually have a legitimate business but can't afford to implement

it because of the greedy landlords.

Annde

1:17pm on Thursday, June 23, 2011

Bruce, I concur with your opinion on the existing buildings/new businesses.

Interested in a follow-up to this article? Enter your email address Keep me posted!Keep me posted!

SendRecommend Sign Up to see what your friends
recommend.

Leave a comment

Submit ›

Ridge Pike To See Makeover, Transportation Impact Fee Discussed - Lim... http://limerick.patch.com/articles/ridge-pike-to-see-makeover-transportat...

2 of 3 6/25/2011 6:54 PM



Advertise
Advertise on Patch and reach potential customers in

your backyard and beyond. Click here for more

information.

Learn more »

Volunteer
If you want to help local causes, or your cause needs

local help, your next click should be right here.

Learn more »

Contribute
Send us news tips

Put an event on the calendar

Announce something to everyone

Patch Info

About Us

Jobs

Advertise

Terms of Use

Privacy Policy

Get in Touch

Help

Contact Us

Patch Blog

Patch Initiatives

PatchU

Patch.org

Goodies

Newsletters

Widgets

Copyright © 2011 Patch. All Rights Reserved.

Ridge Pike To See Makeover, Transportation Impact Fee Discussed - Lim... http://limerick.patch.com/articles/ridge-pike-to-see-makeover-transportat...

3 of 3 6/25/2011 6:54 PM


